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A project is underway to relocate The Forest High School to a portion of 187 Allambie Road, Allambie 
Heights. 

Demolition starting 5 June 2023 

The early works contractor, Antouns Construction Ptd Ltd, have been on site undertaking site 
establishment activities and hazardous materials removal since March 2023. From Monday 5 June 2023, 
dismantling of the derelict buildings on the site (McLeod House and ancillary buildings) will start. These 
works are taking place under a previous development application (DA2011/1633). Demolition work is 
currently scheduled to finish in August 2023. 

The upcoming phase of dismantling the derelict buildings will mean there will be more activity on the 
construction site, including machinery being used and truck movements entering and exiting the site. 

All noise generating activities will be managed in accordance with the Protection of the Environment 
Operations Act 1997 and will be minimised where possible to reduce impact nearby residents. Dust as a 
result of demolition and excavation will be hosed as required. The site will undergo periodic air 
monitoring and noise and dust will be appropriately managed throughout construction in accordance 
with the project’s construction and environmental management plans. 

For more information about how we manage construction impacts, please visit: 
https://www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au/what-we-do/we-build-
schools/managingconstructionimpacts.html.  

Working hours 

Demolition and site establishment work will continue to take place during approved construction hours of 
8 am to 5 pm, Monday to Friday. No work will occur on Saturdays, Sundays or public holidays. 

How can I stay up to date? 

For more information visit edu.nsw.link/TheForestHS or scan the QR code. If you have 
any queries or concerns about this project, you can contact School Infrastructure NSW 
during business hours on 1300 482 651 or schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au.  
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